

1292 Tally Ho Trail Hubertus WI 53033-9721 (262) 628-2550

www.crownoflifehubertus.com

The church phone number is the password for public wifi access.

Announcements for the week of February 6, 2022

THIS WEEK AT CROWN OF LIFE

Friday, February 4

Crown of Life Night at the Admirals at 7:00 p.m.

Monday, February 7

Buildings and Grounds Meeting at 6:30 p.m. Join Committee Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

Tuesday, February 8

Early Risers Bible Study at 6:00 a.m. Adult Handbells at 6:30 p.m. Adult Choir at 6:30 p.m.

Wednesday, February 9

Adult Bible Study at 10:00 a.m.

IN OUR PRAYERS AT COL

Please keep these members in your prayers and call the office if you know of someone who needs to be added to our prayer list or is in need of some help or service.

 Ted and Gail Mech who celebrated their 52nd wedding anniversary on January 31

SCHOOL NEWS

• The Junior Choir sings in both services on **Sunday, February 6.**

CROWN OF LIFE GYM IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

We are very excited to once again be hosting regular school basketball games at Crown of Life. We hope to continue to grow our basketball program into the future. As a part of this growth we are going to be updating our gym. We have received a very generous donation of four additional basketball hoops to be installed on the north and south walls our gym. We are also very excited to report a second COL member has come forward with a dollar for dollar matching fund donation of up to \$15,000for this project!

We would like to refinish and update our gym floor and add new bleachers to replace the old ones. We would also like to paint the gym, add courtside players' chairs with school logos on them, and update our wall mats with the school logo. We will also be adding new pickleball courts to the floor layout of the gym. Please see check out the bulletin board by the office to see a mock-up of what the gym floor would look like as well as a picture of the potential bleachers.

We are excited to bring our gym up to date and use this beautiful facility as an outreach tool for families looking for a quality Christian education! If you are interested in donating to this fundraising effort or have any questions, please see Mr. Stoltz or Mike Graff.

TEACHER CALL EXTENDED

On Sunday, January 16, Crown of Life Lutheran Church and School called Paul Schulz to be our 3rd and 4th grade teacher and Technology Director. He currently serves St. John Lutheran School in Manitowoc, Wisconsin. Please keep Mr. Schultz in your prayers as he deliberates our call to serve Crown of Life Lutheran School.

MRS. GRIVNO RECEIVES CALL

Dear Members of Crown of Life Lutheran Church,

This week I received a call to serve as a primary grade teacher at Peace Lutheran School in Hartford, Wisconsin. In the coming days, I will be learning about their ministry as I talk with members of their faculty. As I gather information, my family and I will be prayerfully considering where the Lord will use me next fall and in the future.

I am blessed to be serving at Crown of Life. I welcome your prayers, comments, and encouragement as we go through this process.

Serving in Christ, Dorothy Grivno

WOMEN'S BOOK CLUB

Calling all ladies who love books! Join the Women's Book Club for the February read <u>A Voice in the Wind</u> by Francine Rivers. The club will meet next on **Saturday**, **February 19** at 9:00 a.m. Contact Becky Dreyer with any questions.

MIDWEEK WORSHIP FOR LENT

The season of Lent begins on **Ash Wednesday, March 2**. Crown of Life will observe this sacred season with additional midweek worship opportunities on Wednesdays at 4:00 and 6:30 p.m. from March 2 to April 6. These services will include a sermon series called, "The Crucial Hours," preached by the pastors and seminary students from Crown of Life and from St. Paul's Lutheran Church in Slinger. On March 23, the Seminary Chorus from Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary in Mequon will sing at our 6:30 p.m. service. Join us as we make our annual Lenten journey to the Savior's cross during our midweek services for Lent!

AFTERCARE HELP NEEDED

COL is looking to hire someone to help with childcare after school at 3:30 p.m. for two hours a day on Mondays and Wednesdays. Please contact Mr. Stoltz or the church office at 262-628-2550 if you are interested.

SHOP WITH SCRIP

January 29-February 24 Kwik Trip goes from 4% to 9% rebate. Help support our gym renovation project! Give it a try for gas, food, or entertainment. Scrip orders are due by the end of the day on the **second** and **fourth Monday of every month**. Use an order form located by the church mailboxes or contact Belinda Matter or Dawn Schaenzer with any questions.

HANDBELL RINGERS NEEDED!

We've lost a few handbell ringers from our choir and are looking for two more member to join us. Some musical knowledge is very helpful, but you can be trained! We have a great time together and enjoy using our musical talents to God's glory. Practices are at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesdays. Please contact the church office or Dawn Schaenzer at 628-9545 if you are interested.

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS HELP NEEDED

The "BAG Team" (Building and Grounds) will be meeting at church on the first Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m. We are seeking anyone who would like to attend and either help with or offer input on church projects and or maintenance. There will be a need for anyone to help out coordinating and scheduling projects as well. There are no age or gender requirements and the meetings will be very informal. Simply show up the first Monday of the month. Ideas and opinions always welcome. For further information, speak to Building and Grounds committee chairman Bob Lalk.

2022 MEN OF HIS WORD CONFERENCE

Join us on **February 19, 2022,** to find strength for the battles and guaranteed victory through Christ. The 13th Annual MOHW Conference will be held at the Best Western Premier Waterfront Convention Center in Oshkosh on Saturday, February 19, 2022. Additional details and online registration are available at www.menofhisword.org. The registration fee is \$50 for adults and \$25 for youth – these rates increase to \$60 and \$30 respectively after January 30. Please join us for a day of worship, praise and fellowship in God's Word!

KETTLE MORAINE LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL NEWS

The KML Chargers Ping Pong Club is in need of your unwanted ping pong tables, nets, and paddles. We will pick up your donated items and transport them to school. If you have items you are willing to donate, please contact the KML Main Office at 262-677-4051 or office@kmlhs.org. Thank you for your consideration in helping to make the ping pong club a success!

Exciting news! StudentRoomStay, KML's homestay partner, is searching for families for international students. If you're ready to take the leap or interested in learning more, please check out this website: https://studentroomstay.com/host with us or officially apply https://srsc.studentroomstay.com/hosts/signup. We hope you say yes to this life-changing opportunity to help an international student feel right at home at KML!

We're off to see the wizard! Don't miss KML's winter musical, *The Wizard of Oz** by L. Frank Baum, on **Friday and Saturday**, **February 25 and 26**, at **7:00 p.m.** and **Sunday**, **February 27**, at **2:00 p.m.** Ticket info coming soon. Watch www.kmlhs.org/theatre for the most up-to-date information.

*THE WIZARD OF OZ By L. Frank Baum. With Music and Lyrics by Harold Arlen and E. Y. Harburg. Background Music by Herbert Stothart. Dance and Vocal Arrangements by Peter Howard. Orchestration by Larry Wilcox. Adapted by John Kane for the Royal Shakespeare Company. Based upon the Classic Motion Picture owned by Turner Entertainment Co. and distributed in all media by Warner Bros. THE WIZARD OF OZ is presented by arrangement with Concord Theatricals on behalf of Tams-Witmark LLC. www.concordtheatricals.com.

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT AND GETAWAY WEEKEND

How is your marriage? Would you like it to be healthier? God designed marriage and only he can improve the health of your marriage. Join us for a marriage enrichment weekend at The Osthoff Resort in Elkhart Lake, March 18-20, 2022. The cost is \$385 per couple. That cost includes lodging for two nights, breakfasts both Saturday and Sunday, lunch on Saturday, six enrichment sessions and resources to continue to use at home. Spend your weekend learning how to know each other better, appreciate each other more, gain trust, manage conflict, nurture intimacy and connect with each other intentionally - all in the light of God's grace. The result? A healthier marriage. Space is limited but you must register by March 6. Make it a memorable anniversary or Valentine's gift! Take a brochure are on movable bulletin board in the hallway for more information. Register at www.gshep.net or https://forms.gle/3vL85FH7WCbq UPmy6

HELP WANTED

Look on the movable bulletin board for—

- Individuals to work half or full-day in the Learning Center at Kettle Moraine Lutheran High School
- Accounts Payable Specialist and Accounting Clerk at WELS Center for Mission and Ministry
- Accelerated Degree Completion Program
 Director, Head Tennis Coach, and Adjunct
 Faculty in Accounting at Wisconsin Lutheran
 College.
- Long-term sub at Kettle Moraine Lutheran High School for second semester
- Teachers and Student Aides at St. Paul Little Learners childcare in Slinger

ATTENDANCE FROM LAST WEEK

Thursday - 28 Sunday Early - 96 Late - 86

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS

Weekly announcements for the bulletin may be emailed to coladmin@crownoflifehubertus.com or call 628-2550 ext 201. Bulletin information from the previous week may be found at www.crownoflifehubertus.com

MEDITATIONS

The next issue of Meditations is available on the table in the Gathering Area. If you care to contribute to the \$4.00 cost, you may place your donation in the wooden box.